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NSWGOVERNMENT

Planning&
Infrastructure

Office of the Director General

Ms Lindy Hyam
General Manager
Singleton Council
PO Box 314
SINGLETON NSW 2330

Contact: Paul Maher
Phone: (02) 4904 2719
Fax: (02) 4904 2701
Email paul.maher@planninq.nsw.qov.au

Our ref: PP_2010_SINGL_008_00
Your ref: LA42/2005
12/14998

Attention: Gary Pearson

Dear Ms Hyam

Singleton Local Environmental Plan 1996 − PP_2010_SINGL_008_00

I refer to Council's letter of 23 April 2012 regarding Planning Proposal
PP_2010_SINGL_008_00 for Long Gully Road Wattle Ponds.

It was the intention of the Department's letter of 8 June 2012 that the Proposal not
proceed in accordance with Council's request to withdraw the Planning Proposal,
however an incorrect reference was made to the section of the Act.

I have now determined, as delegate of the Minister for Planning and Infrastructure,
pursuant to section 56(7) of the Act, to alter the Gateway Determination made in respect
of the Planning Proposal on 13 December 2010, by determining that the matter should
not proceed.

I apologise for any confusion this may have caused. Should you have any enquiries
about this matter, please telephone Mr Paul Maher of the Department's Newcastle
Office on (02) 4904 2719.

Yours sincerely

t

Sam Haddad −−''−−
Director General
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